

Board of Supervisors, Palmyra Township, Pike County, April 1, 2025

           


CALL TO ORDER:                                                                                       
The April 1, 2025, meeting of the Board of Supervisors of Palmyra Township, Pike County, PA was called to order at 4:00 PM at the Township Building, Paupack, PA with the following members present Coutts, Ehrhardt and Mueller.  Also present for the Township were Solicitor Henry and Administrator Rose.
MINUTES/BILLS/RECEIPTS:
On motion by Mr. Ehrhardt, seconded by Mr. Mueller, and unanimously carried, the minutes of the               March 18, 2024, meeting were approved.  Bills in the amount of $47,329.73 were approved for payment and receipts in the amount of $124,125.25 were reported with a list of each on file.

PUBLIC:
PALOMINO – WELL WAIVER:

Jose Palomino was in attendance seeking approval for a well waiver on property he owns at 147 Shiny Mountain Road.  Mr. Palomino had applied for the waiver together with providing water testing as required to SEO Martin who recommended approval of same.  Having met those requirements, the Supervisors acted on the waiver.  On a motion by Mr. Ehrhardt, seconded by Mr. Mueller and unanimously carried the waiver was approved.  Mrs. Rose advised she will draft it and notify Mr. Palomino when it is ready for signature.  
ADMINISTRATOR’S REPORT:

ARNOLD – LOT COMBINATION:

Mrs. Rose asked the Board to act on a combination deed for Robert Arnold submitted by Attorney Kyle Krajovich, which deed had been reviewed and approved by Solicitor Henry.  Accordingly, on a motion by Mr. Ehrhardt, seconded by Mr. Mueller and unanimously carried Lots 28, 39, 40, 41, and 42, Section 6, Fairview Lake, Lands of Henry Weitz were combined to form one new lot henceforth to be known and designated as Lot 42R.
FOOD TRUCK – SPECIAL EVENT:

Mrs. Rose told the Board she had received a request from a food truck vendor for permission to set up his truck for a one-day event for a grand re-opening at the Salt Shakers business location. The Supervisors all agreed it was not an issue for a one-day event.
BURN BAN POLICY:

Chairman Coutts asked that a policy be implemented for declaring a burn ban in the township.  Mr. Coutts advised in the past the township followed the county but now Pike County wants each township to have its own policy. He suggested that we consult with Tafton Fire Company and based on their recommendation the ban would be put into effect.  Solicitor Henry suggested revisiting the Burning Ordinance to see if that needs amending in any way to facilitate this change.
ROADMASTER’S REPORT:
Roadmaster Coutts reported that Kyle and Chris had finished topping the walking trail.  He also advised they would be moving forward with putting a pole barn type building up to house some of the equipment.  He was still determining the exact location.

ADJOURNMENT
There being no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned at 5:10 PM.
